Gloria Steele, USAID Acting Administrator, was the guest speaker at the March 18 Development Issues Committee meeting, which was attended by over 100 UAA members. Ms. Steele expressed appreciation for the continuing interest shown by alumni in USAID’s work and her intention to join UAA after her service as Acting Administrator. The Administration’s guidance to her was to take good care of the workforce. She expects her tenure to be brief, noting that the Senate Foreign Relations Committee had scheduled a hearing on Administrator-designate Samantha Power’s nomination for March 23.

Ms. Steele addressed a number of USAID opportunities and challenges, including: 

· The USAID Administrator’s inclusion as a member of the National Security Council which creates opportunities, during the interagency deliberations on national security issues, for the Agency to exercise global leadership on development issues;

· Regarding workforce diversity, her recent approval of a workforce equality plan; the Agency’s increase in the number of Payne fellowships; its strengthening of relations with universities to improve recruitment of a diverse workforce; and the significance of the inclusion in the National Security Strategic Guidance of an explicit policy to “invest in our national security workforce, institutions, and partnerships”;

· USAID’s involvement in planning Administration policies and programs in Central America; and

· The Journey to Self-Reliance structure, developed under the leadership of former Administrator Mark Green, which has made an important contribution to USAID’s effectiveness, making clear that our role is to help countries build the capacity and commitment to lead their own development.

